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March has been a strange month.  Just when we were gearing up for Spring, old 
man winter decided he was not ready to leave us just yet.  Many of our members 
found themselves stuck at home with a dreaded cold or what some say a weird 
virus. Hopefully, warmer weather is just around the corner and I know all of us 
are hoping for a beautiful warm week at SOS in a few weeks. 

Our club has been busy as usual but this is good for all of us.  We are still very excited about 
Showtime.  Each Friday has been crowded and we are seeing more and more new faces from our 
area and from other areas as well.  We now have this wonderful lounge where we can gather and 
welcome many new and old members.  Recently, Joe Davis, Larry Jordan, Lee Neese and CB 
Kimbro spent a Friday building a very nice DJ booth for our club and its equipment.  Please let 
me thank each of these guys for giving up an entire day to make this possible for our club and 
our new home.  All of our DJs are very excited about having a real DJ booth, and it is so 
wonderful to have a safe and secure place now to keep our equipment.  Chuck Upchurch went 
over last Friday and stained the booth and it sure does look great.  Hal Williams came by this 
past Wednesday and installed a new receptacle so we do not have a run a long cord.  As you see 
each of these guys, please give them the thanks they so deserve.  This just demonstrates that 
when club members come together, good things can happen.  Thank you guys for making this 
happen – you did a wonderful job.  Let’s not forget to thank Anthony and his family for 
allowing our members to have the space in the lounge for our new DJ booth. 
Last Saturday night, Jesse Justice put together a bowling outing for members and guests at 
Showtime.  CB and I were both home sick so we did not get to attend but call after call informed 
us what a night we did miss.  I understand that 55 people showed up to bowl and many others 
stopped by to cheer them on.  Many have told me this was one of the best events we have had 
and want to make sure we do this again more often.  After the bowling was finished, Rick Turner 
(free of charge) turned on his music and a party was in the making in Showtime.  Miss Evelyn, I 
cannot forget you!  Evelyn helped Jesse with the sign ups and all other necessary details.  Now 
that the word is out Jesse, I guess you’ll just have to plan another bowling night.  Thank each of 
you for making this happen and thank each of you who came and made it so successful. 
The float people are still busy with float construction, but we can actually see the end of the 
tunnel.  We have worked very hard but have had lots of fun at the same time.  It is a lot to ask 
members to give up precious Saturdays, but this is just what many of our members have done. 
Cindy Swiggett and Edith Loy are co-chairing the float this year and are doing a great job.  I 
know I speak for both of them when I say thanks to everyone who came out and worked.  In just 
a few weeks our float will once again ride down Main Street proudly displaying the banner that 
reads "BURLINGTON SHAG CLUB".  Please, if you are at the beach, come out and support this 
float and all the people who have made it possible. Take your cameras and take lots of pictures to 
share once we are back home. We will gather at the OD Arcade at 6:00 on April 20 for a special 
time of just being together and hopefully celebrating another win.  
Please check this newsletter for details concerning the golf outing that Mr. Jesse is organizing for 
all who want to play golf or just come out to fellowship.  I hear that teams are already signing up, 
so if you’re interested in playing, please get your forms completed and mailed in or given to 
Jesse.  Jesse, what would we do without "you"?!  Let me slide another thank you right in here to 
Kim Sellars who makes this newsletter possible for each of us to stay informed. 
I close in saying as always, I am proud to be your president because we are such a good club with 
such good members.  Please keep all our members who are sick or have lost loved ones in your 
prayers.  Also, pray that each of our members traveling to and from the beach for SOS arrive 
safely.  Always remember:  You are the BURLINGTON SHAG CLUB.  Now go and do well! 

mailto:jkimbro123@yahoo.com
mailto:StephenStearns@StearnsAuto.com
mailto:lornadoone629@yahoo.com
mailto:Amy.L.Crawford@wellsfargo.com
mailto:wilsonco@bellsouth.net
mailto:maxkim63@aol.com


Board Of Directors 

Joe Davis 
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Evelyn Turner 
336-584-3451 

eturner003@triad.rr.com 

The SOS Cards for 2013 are now available to purchase through the 

shag club for $30.  Please see Edith Loy to get your card. You can 

contact Edith at edithloy@triad.rr.com.  

If you wait and purchase them at the  

beach, they will be $35. 

STARTING BALANCE 2/15/13 $8,990.53
Income   
SOS Cards Sold 780.00 
Memberships 100.00 
Float 400.00 
Bus. Mtg. 50/50 68.00 
MOW 50/50 660.00 
Corn Hole Raffle Sales 410.00
 $     2,418.00 
Expenses   
Float Expenses 1,268.87 
Float Rental 590.00 
SOS Sales (back to SOS)      780.00 
ACSC Mtg/Workshop 203.40 
Misc. Supplies 14.98 
Florist – D. Melton 50.00 
Cardinal Storage 64.50 
Office Depot      246.73 
DJ Services    400.00 
MOW Donation 100.00 
 ($  3,718.48) 
 

ENDING BALANCE 2/15/13 $  7,690.05

 
Birthdays 

Randy Robertson 4/1 

Steve Williamson 4/1 

Josh Allen 4/4 

Peggy Chisholm 4/5 

Carolyn Moore 4/5 

Dianne Neese 4/9 

Chuck Upchurch 4/9 

Charles Freeman 4/10 

Bill Allred 4/11 

Charles McKee 4/11 

Evelyn Turner 4/11 

Pat Weatherspoon 4/12 

Roy Childress 4/14 

Al Fogleman 4/16 

Sue Ward 4/16 

Tim Wood 4/17 

Doug Foley  4/19 

Judy Lindley 4/20 

Tracy Fields 4/21 

H.C. "Butch" Dowd 4/22 

Hugh Walker 4/24 

Zane Gibbs 4/26 

Pam Hord 4/27 

Sissy Tillman 4/27 

Teresa and Chuck Upchurch are heading up the luau party 

this year.  If you can help with duties, please contact them at 

tmcintyre@triad.rr.com.  All help will be much appreciated.   

New members:  
P.H. Craig, Lisa McCormick,  

Bobbie Scott, Darlene & Jack Oakley 
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1
st

 place team! 

Bowling Fun….. 
What a fun night we had at our bowling tournament on March 23rd.  We had 55 members 
to participate and everyone had a “striking” good time.  We have had lots of good 
compliments on the night and members are ready for another one.  After our 
championship game, which was won by Larry Hursey, Pat Gumula, and Luke Coble, we all 
went into Showtime Lounge for some great music by Rick Turner.  We closed the night 
out at around 1:00 a.m. and all went home to recover and wait on the sore muscles the 
next day! 
Jesse and I want to thank everyone who participated and tell all of you to be looking 
forward to another tournament in the Fall.  Our thanks also to Lynda Justice who helped 
with registration, and to Rick for offering to play so we could have a party afterwards.   
                               ---- Evelyn Turner 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 
  

2 3 4 5 
Showtime 
DJ Chigger 
Woods 

6 

7 8 
  

9 10 
Board of 
Directors Mtg 
6:30 @ K&W 

  

11 
  

12 
SOS 
Showtime 
DJ Hugh Walker 

13 
SOS 

14 
SOS 

15 
SOS 

16 
SOS 
  

17 
SOS 

18 
SOS 

19 
SOS 
(no DJ in Burl) 

20 
SOS Parade 

21 
SOS 

22 
  

23 24 
Golf Tourney 
Mtg 7pm @ 
Showtime 
 

25 26 
Business Mtg 
7pm 
Showtime 
DJ Ron Russ 

27 
Golf Tourney 
for BSC 
(members bring 
desserts) 

28 29 
  

30         

2/19/13 Violet Manson, mother of Bill Inge who is a former member and first 
treasurer of BSC, passed away on Feb. 19. 
2/21/13 Vic Pate's by-pass surgery went well and he is recuperating at home.  
2/25/13 Allen Duvall's father had surgery to reverse an ileostomy on March 12. 
2/27/13 Kathy Richardson has been having digestive problems for several 
weeks and is waiting for an appointment with a specialist. 
3/2/13 Judy Smith's sister, Karen Hall, was in a serious car accident, and has 
been in Duke Hospital in very serious condition undergoing multiple surgeries 
for broken and crushed bones. She has two more surgeries before transferring 
to re-hab. 
3/4/13 Vicki Stafford's dad was admitted to the hospital with congestive heart 
failure and seems to be holding his own. Vicki's mother was recently released 
from the hospital with COPD. 
3/9/13 Stephanie Boggs was diagnosed with early stage breast cancer and is 
expected to begin treatments beginning the week of March 18. 
3/9/13 Diane Neese's mother recently had a sister, brother-in-law, and brother 
passed away within a few days time. 
3/11/13 BSC Member, Dennis Melton died on Friday, March 7, from injuries 
received in a car accident. His fiancée, Libbi Oakes, is also a BSC member. 
3/14/13 Sharon Finch's mother is scheduled for surgery on March 26 for colon 
cancer. 
3/14/13 Kim Sellars' grandfather, who is 100 years old, was admitted to ARMC 
with a bad case of bronchitis. He is now recuperating at home. 
3/14/13 Nellie Krawietz's mother passed away March 12. 
 

Please keep these members and their families 
 in your thoughts and prayers.  

 Friday Night DJ Schedule 
April 5 – Chigger Woods 
April 12 – Gerry Holland 
April 19 – No DJ (SOS) 

April 26 – Bobby Snyder 
May 3 – Jerry Burrage 

May 10 – John ‘Fessa Hook 
May 17 – Jim Waye 

May 24 – TBA 
May 31 - TBA 

The Burlington Shag Club Benefit 

Golf Tournament committee will be 

meeting Wednesday night, April 

24
th
 at 7:00pm. Meeting will be 

held at Showtime Lounge.  – please 

come and get ready to plan some 

FUN!! THIS benefit is just for US 

and is nothing BUT a good time – 

hope to see more of you step up to 

help us out! 

 

Even if you can’t attend the golf 

committee   meetings, you  

can help out by bringing  

desserts, all pre-sliced and 

individually wrapped for  

everyone to enjoy!! 

The BSC  
Board of 

Directors 
only meet 

once each      
quarter – If  you’ve  
ever wondered what 
it’s all about,  
don’t miss the next 
one at K&W  
Cafeteria.  It’s on  
Wednesday, April  
10th at 6:30pm.   
Anyone is welcome! 

May 18th:  Save the date for the  
Eno Beach Shag Club Area Party at the  

Time Out Sports Bar, Chapel Hill 
GREAT FOOD & GREAT FUN!   

(look for more information in next month’s Shag Rag) 
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Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting 
3/15/13 
 
Members Present: 
Bill Allred Doug Foley Edith Loy Dianne Neese Kim Sellars Cindy Swiggett 
Mike Wilson Lynda Allred Judy Gibson Don McKinney Lee Neese Cindy Sharpe 
Sissy Tillman Debra Burnham Ray Jolly Susan McKinney Carol Pettigrew Lorna Shively 
Chuck Upchurch Rick Burnham Joan Kimbro George McSherry Steve Pettigrew Judy Smith 
Teresa Upchurch Amy Crawford Kurt Lankford Janice McSherry Penny Rice Stephen Stearns 
Debbie Wilson 
  
Kurt Lankford called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM. 
Joan welcomed all members present. 
Secretary’s Report:  Lorna reported that we currently have 259 members.   Also, there is a correction to the 
February minutes.   The October cruise was not postponed; it was the February 2014 cruise that will be 
rescheduled.    Cindy Swiggett made a motion to accept the minutes and Doug Foley seconded.   All approved.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Amy Crawford asked everyone to review the 3/18/13 YTD report and balances and asked 
for any questions.   3/15/13 Balance is $7690.05.  Cindy Swiggett made a motion to accept and Doug Foley 
seconded.  All approved.   
Sunshine Report:  Per Penny Rice, the following members and their family needs our prayers:  2/19/13 Violet 
Manson, mother of Bill Inge who is a former member and first treasurer of BSC, passed away on Feb. 19; 
2/21/13  Vic Pate's by-pass surgery went well and he is recuperating at home; 2/25/13  Allen Duvall's father had 
surgery to reverse an ileostomy on March 12; Kathy Richardson has been having digestive problems for several 
weeks and is waiting for an appointment with a specialist; Judy Smith's sister, Karen Hall, was in a serious car 
accident, and has been in Duke Hospital in very serious condition undergoing multiple surgeries for broken and 
crushed bones.  She has two more surgeries before transferring to rehab; 3/4/13 Vicki Stafford's dad was 
admitted to the hospital with congestive heart failure and seems to be holding his own.  Vicki's mother was 
recently released from the hospital with COPD;  3/9/13  Stephanie Boggs was diagnosed with early stage breast 
cancer and is expected to begin treatments beginning the week of March 18;  3/9/13    Diane Neese's mother 
recently had a sister, brother-in-law, and brother pass away within a few days time; BSC Member,  Dennis 
Melton died on Friday, March 7, from injuries received in a car accident.  His fiancé, Libbi Oakes, is also a BSC 
member; Sharon Finch's mother is scheduled for surgery on March 26 for colon cancer; Kim Sellars' grandfather, 
who is 100 years old, was admitted to ARMC with a bad case of bronchitis.  He is now recuperating at home; 
and Nellie Krawietz's mother passed away March 12. 
Birthdays:   Lorna recognized all of the March birthdays. 
Social Hosts Rules:  Joan clarified the meaning of the “Social Hosts” rules in relationship to who is held 
responsible for serving alcohol and the liabilities involved.   If a club holds an event where free alcohol is given, 
then they can be sued.   The only fool proof option is to NOT serve it at all.  For our clubs protection, we have 
previously voted not to give alcohol away.    This should eliminate the need to discuss further.   
Parade After-Party:  Per Joan and Cindy, this is being called a “gathering”.   We are removing the $750.00 line 
item from the budget for this party.  It is being held at OD Arcade on 4/20/13 from 6/8 PM.   The funds 
dedicated to this party will depend on the available funds in the float fund once all t-shirt sales and expenses are 
final.   Please purchase a t-shirt to help with this fund if you want a party.    We currently have around 40 
members helping and in the parade.   If you can’t participate in the parade itself, you can come help with the set 
up, build, et c. at Robert’s each Saturday, or at least come out and support the club during the parade.   We are 
excited to be able to give our script at the after-party.  This will allow you to use the script on drink (alcohol or 
non- alcohol), merchandise or food at OD Arcade.   The amount of script will depend on the available float 
funds, so support your club and buy a t-shirt.  Also, help us sell sponsorships.    Janice McSherry made a motion 
that we have the party, provided there are funds available.   Kim Sellars seconded.   All approved.    
Bowling Tournament:   Dianne Neese reported that this is scheduled for 3/23/13 and will costs $15.00 for 2 
games, your shoes, and a roll off game.  Bowling begins at 7:30, but come early at 6:30 to register.  Teams will be 
set up with 2 women/2 men.   After the tournament, we will have an after party in Showtime Lounge with Rick 
Turner as our DJ.    Pay Dianne tonight if you can.   
 
 
(cont’d on next page…) 



 
 
 
 

Joan has found a vendor 
that makes a more sturdy 
name tag, engraved with 

your name.  Tags affix 
using small magnetic 

posts to protect clothing.  
If you are interested in 

one for only $5.00, please 
email me at 

maxkim63@aol.com.  
GREAT for SOS and 

Coalition Club parties! 

Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting 
3/15/13 
(cont’d from previous page…) 
 
Golf Tournament:  Chuck Upchurch reminded everyone that it will be on 4/27/13 with tee off at 9:00 AM; 8:00 
AM to register.   We will cap it at 28 teams.  Cost is $60.00 per person with 1 mulligan and 1 skirt.  This will also 
include a lunch with hamburgers and hotdogs donated by Western Steak House.   There will be 50/50 and other 
prizes.  You can join us for lunch for $5.00, even if you don’t play.   Next meeting is 4/24 at 7:00 at Showtime.  
See Chuck for a registration form.  
Luau:  Chuck stated that the luau is on 6/8/13 from 7:00-12:00 at the Moose Lodge.   The next meeting is 
3/21/13 at 7:00 PM at Showtime.   He has some committees set up, but needs more help.  Come out and help.   
There will also be a beach buggy.   Chuck asked about giving away shooters this year, due to the liability issues.   
Doug Foley made a motion that we do not and Cindy Swiggett seconded.   All approved.    They also need 
suggestions for the DJ.  Those recommended are:  Rick Turner, Walker Guthrie, David Sessoms, Fessa Hook, Mike 
Harding, and Chigger Woods.   They will look into the availability of these DJs and make a decision.   
Badges:   Joan has had a badge made with her name and the name of the club on it.   If anyone wants to do the 
same, see her and the costs is $5.00.   
Beach Festival:  Per Mike Wilson, this is on Memorial weekend, the last weekend of May.  There will be DJ’s and 
the Band of Oz on Friday night, Craig Woolard Band at noon on Saturday, Attractions Band Saturday afternoon 
and Hip Pocket Saturday night.   DJs will play for 2 hour intervals in between.  Cost for the weekend is $30.00(in 
advance by 5/19),  $25.00 for all day Saturday or $15.00 per night if you come after 7:00.   Camping spots are 
also available and they now have bathrooms and showers set up.  
MOW 2014:  Joan asked if we wanted to sponsor this event again.  Cindy Swiggett made a motion that we do 
this and Janice McSherry seconded.  Majority approved.  Lee Neese asked about our club being able to receive 
some percentage of the funds going forward for our club’s continued financial health.  Per Stephen Stearns, we 
will work on that for the 2014 MOW event.  This event has been scheduled for 2/15/14 and they have narrowed 
it down to 4 bands:  The Shakers, Band of Oz, Coastline and Craig Woolard.   Each charge $3500.00.   We will 
need to book soon.   He is working with them to see who is available.   
SOS Cards:   Edith Loy still has about 25 cards.  
Float T-shirts:  Kim Sellars is still taking orders.  We will place our last order on 3/22/13.  
50/50:  Rick Burnham won $44.00 
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM.   
Respectfully submitted by: 
Lorna Shively, Secretary 

mailto:maxkim63@aol.com


          

       

                 

(corner) 

Introducing the “Special Events Corner”, 
helping to place separate emphasis on area 
club activities and special events. 
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Jimmy Lynch 5/6 
Louie Madden 5/6 
Betty Honeycutt 5/8 
Ed Smith 5/10 
Don McKinney 5/12 
Emma White  5/14 
Debbie Wilson 5/14 
Brodie Lambert  5/15 
Shelley Lassiter 5/17 
Sue Wood 5/17 
Kent Davis 5/20 
Diana Chatman 5/22 
Don Henley 5/23 
Larry Jordan 5/23 
Darlene Prevatte 5/23 
Donna Holmes 5/24 
Selena Ursery 5/26 
Baxter Sellars 5/27 
Libbi Oakes 5/28 
Jeanette Puckett 5/30 
Vicki Stafford 5/30 
Tracey Munsch 5/31 
Linda Wegwart 5/31 

Advertising Rates for 
Newsletter/Website 

 

Choice Of Size 
Business Card - Quarter Page - Half Page 
All artwork or layouts must be provided. 

Rates per size for either Newsletter or Website 
Business Card - $35/6 months, $60/12 months 
Quarter Page - $50/6 months, $95/12 months 
Half Page - $85/6 months, $130/12 months 

Rates per size for Newsletter and Website 
Business Card - $50/6 months, $90/12 months 
Quarter Page - $75/6 months, $130/12 months 
Half Page - $130/6 months, $200/12 months 

If you would like to submit advertising,  
please email maxkim63@aol.com or contact  

Kim Sellars (228-6126) to obtain  
advertising form. 

        Newsletter Deadline for the 
May issue is April 22nd.  Please 

email any articles you may want 
to be considered for publication to 

maxkim63@aol.com.  Thanks! 

Don’t forget our Parade  
After-Party at the O.D.  
Arcade on Saturday, April 20 from 6-8pm.  This is 
our last party of  the 2013 Spring Safari season, so 
please be sure to come out and celebrate all of  our 
successes, past and future (win or lose)!! 

Float t-shirts will be given out this Friday 
night, April 5th at Showtime Lounge.  Please 
see me, Kim Sellars, as soon as you get there.  
And be ready to pay for your shirt(s) if you 
have not already done so.  I am a 
little proud of this year’s shirt, 
since it’s my first time creating 
the design.  I hope that you  
will like it also! Thanks to  
everyone who purchased! 

I have 
openings for 
newsletter 

ad space, and would 
hate for anyone to miss 
an opportunity to reach 
fellow shag club 
members about your 
business!  Take 
advantage of our very 
reasonable prices – see 
below right for details. 
Thanks!!          -- Kim 

Congratulations to Bill Lashley 
and Peggy Chisholm on their 
wedding March 31st.  We wish 

them all the best!  
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Your Ad Here 

$35/6 months,  

$60/12 months 

Your Ad Here 

$35/6 months,  

$60/12 months 



April 5 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Chigger Woods 

April 12 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Hugh Walker 

April 19 – No DJ (SOS Spring Safari at North Myrtle Beach, SC) 

April 26 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am 

– DJ Bobby Snyder 

April 27 – BSC Golf Tournament (more details in this newsletter) 

May 3 - Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Jerry Burrage 

May 10 - Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ John “Fessa” Hook 

May 10 – Danville Shag Club Golf Tournament (more information in this newsletter) 

May 17 - Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Jim Waye 

May 24 - Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ TBA 

May 31 - Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ TBA 

 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
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